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URGENT: MEDICAL DEVICE SAFETY NOTICE 

Medtronic NIM™ Standard Reinforced EMG Endotracheal Tube & NIM 

CONTACT™ Reinforced EMG Endotracheal Tube 

CFNs8229306,8229306J,8229307,8229307J,8229308,8229308J,8229506, 

8229507,8229508 

April 29th, 2022 

Medtronic Xomed, Inc. 

6743 Southpoint Dr N 

Jacksonville, FL 32216 

Dear Anesthesia Care Providers / Users of these products: 

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that Medtronic is issuing a safety notice regarding the use of 

the NIM™ Standard Reinforced EMG Endotracheal Tube & NIM CONTACT'M Reinforced EMG 

Endotracheal Tube. This safety notice applies to all distributed products with the Customer Facing 

Numbers (CFNs) listed in Table I. 

Issue Description: 

We have received reports of events related to airway obstruction while using NIM™ Standard 

Reinforced EMG Endotracheal Tube & NIM CONTACT'M Reinforced EMG Endotracheal Tube. NIM™ 

Standard Reinforced EMG Endotracheal Tube & NIM CONTACT'M Reinforced EMG Endotracheal Tube are 

silicone tubes with the main shaft reinforced by a wire coil to prevent collapse while maintaining 

flexibility. The cuffs are also manufactured with silicone. Not following the Instructions for Use {IFU) and 

over-inflating the cuff increases intra-cuff pressure which can cause the silicone cuff to extend, herniate, 

or distort over the end of the tube and/or the murphy-eye potentially causing obstruction of the patient 

airway and loss of ventilation. 

It is important to carefully review and adhere to the Instructions for Use (IFU). Additionally, we have 

provided recommendations below when airway obstruction is encountered for the affected products in 

Table I. 
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